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Minutes 
Forsyth County Historic Resources Commission 
Education Committee 
April 24, 2023 
4:00 p.m. 
Bryce A. Stuart Municipal Building 
Large Conference Room, 3rd Floor 
100 East First Street, Winston-Salem 
 

MEMBERS PRESENT: Judie Holcomb-Pack, Veronica Kromm, Janet Shill 
 
MEMBERS ABSENT: Allison Muldovan, Tina Thacker  
 
STAFF PRESENT: Heather Bratland, Michelle McCullough 
 

I. Call to Order 
 

Ms. Shill called the meeting to order at 4:00 p.m.  
 

II. Approval of March 28, 2023 Minutes 
 

Motion by Ms. Kromm to approve the minutes; second by Ms. Holcomb-Pack. Vote was unanimous. 
 

III. Discussion of programs for 2023 
 

A. Preservation Month Activities 
1. Former Commissioner Survey 

Ms. Bratland reported that the past Commissioner Member survey was created. Postcards and emails will be sent to all past 
Commission Members by the end of April. 
 

B. Historic Preservation Month Activities - May 
1. Trivia Night 

Ms. McCullough reported that she attended a trivia night at Joymongers and described the set-up and process.  Ms. Kromm reported 
that she would confirm with Joymongers the use of the video screens and host availability.  The Committee determined at least five, but 
preferable eight, volunteers would be needed for the event.  A call for volunteers will be made at the May 3, 2023 Commission meeting.  
Ms. Kromm will finalize the prizes and get the sponsors names to Staff to be added to the event flyer, so it can be distributed. Staff 
agreed to prepare the sign-in sheets, scoring sheets, script for the host, and a PowerPoint with the questions and visuals if the screens 
can be utilized.   
 

2. Press Release for the 75th year celebration 
Ms. Bratland reported that she has requested a press release on the 75th year celebration from the City’s Marketing Department and is 
awaiting a response. 
 

3. Social media ideas 
The Committee requested that both the trivia night and 75th year celebration be promoted on the City and possibly the County social 
media accounts.  Staff will confirm with the City and County marketing departments about the process to be included on each. 
 

C. 75th Commission Celebration 
Ms. Shill announced she will be leaving the Commission and Committee and will not be able to continue planning a walking tour for 
October.  The Committee decided to not pursue that event and put more energy into the November 18, 2023 anniversary celebration.  
Ms. McCullough reported that the Board of Elders of Home Moravian Church approved the request to use the sanctuary and fellowship 
hall for the program.  She will discuss the use of the square with Salem Congregation facilities manager.  The Committee discussed the 
potential list of people for the program and decided to let Staff determine four to five people to invite to share their memories of being on 
the Commission or working with the Commission.  Ms. Bratland had to attend another meeting, so discussion of the State Marker was 
tabled until the next meeting.  
 

IV. Adjournment 
 
Ms. Shill adjourned the meeting at 5:00pm. 

 
Next Meeting:  May 15, 2023 


